
Minutes of Tynemouth Ladies’ Committee 

Monday 3rd June 2019 

 

Present 

Gill Davison (Chair), Anne Coates (Captain), Nicki Davison (Treasurer), Judy Williams, (Secretary), Liz Hardy, 

Joyce Rogers, Esther Baron, Jane Hodgson,  Jane Henderson, Lesley Gibson, Eileen Gilboy.  

Gill welcomed Iris back to the committee in her role supporting the Competition Secretary. 

1 .Minutes 

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7th May were accepted as a true record. 

Proposed by Eileen Gilboy 

Seconded by Jane Henderson 

Matters Arising 

Website- Anne reported that all the work on the web site had been completed. 

Reports 

2. Secretary’s Report 

Secretary reported that the ladies had helped at the Seniors Open day which had been very successful and 

there was now a notice up asking for support for Captain’s day. 

The Secretary volunteered to find out more about a golfing holiday in Turkey and to find out if the ladies 

had an interest in this in the week before the summer season. 

The Locker key situation would be tackled in the next month. 

The Honours Book has been completed. 

3. Treasurer’s Report            

    

The opening balance1 May 2019 3182 

Receipts 0 

Payments 583 

Balance Available 2785 

In Transit (290) 

Statement Balance 31st May2019 2889 

 

Receipts Amount Payments Amount 

 0 Flower beds 100 

  Engraving 280 

  Tea and Scones 99 

  County Entries 104 

Total 0  583 

 

 

The Ladies Open on the 11th July is up to 35 teams.  

 

 

 



4. Competition Secretary Report  

Unfortunately the Walton Cup competition last Tuesday had to be abandoned because of heavy rain.  I 
have discussed this with Anne (Captain) and suggested we replay the Walton Cup on the 24th September 
which, at the moment, is allocated to the Daily mail Foursomes.  I have checked the rules for the Daily Mail 
Foursomes and all the Tournament Directors require is we arrange a competition to find 2 players and we 
register to compete by the 31st January.  This game could be played late Autumn without difficulty. 
The Championship has a very poor entry this year and sadly one of our ladies has had to pull out because 
she is unwell so we have a 3 ball in the middle of the field but this should not cause a problem. 
 
5. Captain’s Report 
I attended the club committee on 21st May 2019. 

• Representation on General Committee was discussed and agreed that another lady can attend the 

meetings as a co-opted member. I said we would discuss this at this meeting. 

• New flags are now in place. Other furniture is going to be crowd funded. 

• Course etiquette was discussed, and reminders will go out on the newsletter. 

 

The new team shirts are now available for future matches. They are in the cupboard in the locker room and 

will need to be signed out to team members. A list is in the front of the black file. 

The 1st team played against Parklands on 9th May  at home and won the match 4-3. A great win. They also 

played an away match at Ponteland on 23rd May but lost the match 1½-5½. It was a tough match with most 

matches going to the last few holes. The next match is on 4th July against Gosforth Bridle path at home. 

Unfortunately the TR Percy Match against Bedlington was conceded (due to a clash of dates with Margaret 

Jacklands’ funeral) and Tynemouth are now out of the competition. 

 Many thanks to the ladies who have helped with mentoring the Get into Golfers. This is much appreciated. 

Captains day is well sorted and hopefully we will get a nice day. All details are up on the notice board. 

 

 
7. Vice Captain’s Report  
The second team ladies have had two great matches.  The first against City of Newcastle, the result of 

which was 4.5-2.5 to Tynemouth and the second against Parklands which resulted in a draw. 

I am also hosting an informal drink/coffee in the clubhouse with our new “Get into Golf”  ladies on 

Thursday 6th June after they play 9 holes. 

 8.AOB 

a) It was confirmed that there would be no charge for captain’s day. 

b) The Captain’s Away Day is on Friday 16th August. 

c) After a discussion about attracting new lady members it was agreed to hold an evening on the 2nd July 

for new and not so new members to talk through:  

• The role of the County and to encourage people to participate in county competitions 

• Correct card filling in 

• Social Functions and the use of the club 

• Questions and answers 

Action-JW to book the club 

It was felt that a new members’ pack would be useful, at present all the information was on the web site 

and members could be directed there. 



d) The possibility of attracting other Club Captains to use Tynemouth as a Captain’s away day venue was 

discussed as the course was looking good and the catering was so good. 

e) Anne reported that there had been a complaint about course etiquette. Anne had spoken to all 

participants and it was felt that the matter was now resolved Paul Whittaker had been informed. 

f) It was reported that the ladies’ toilet on the 9th was not always clean. Action- JW to ask Paul W who was 

responsible for cleaning this.  

g) It was decided to have a tombola at the Ladies’ Open as this is easier to organise before the event. 

Action- JW to ask for small suitable prizes. 

h) Tynemouth is hosting the Scout’s Cup on 15th July. Nicki agreed to organise red and yellow flowers and 

Anne to contact the County Secretary to find out what else was needed. 

The meeting closed at 8:10 pm 

 

The next meeting is on Monday 1st July at 7pm. 

 

Signed…………………………………………. Lady Chairman   Date…………………………. 


